

WELLS TOWN COUNCIL

WELLS COMMUNITY HOSPITAL, MILL ROAD, WELLS-NEXT-THE-SEA, NR23 1RF

CLERKS' REPORT WRITTEN FOR THE MEETING TO BE HELD **NOVEMBER 2014** & PREPARED 24.10.14

- I. With regard concerns raised about furniture obstructing the highway it has been established that it is the responsibility of the Highways Authority to take enforcement action where necessary. County Councillor Strong has asked if the council as a whole has concerns about this issue and would like any enforcement action taken.
- 2. The resurfacing of Old Staithe Walk and the path through the Polka Road cemetery has been completed. Signage and a dog bin are still to be arranged.
- 3. It is expected, that at the Council meeting on 3rd November, Mike Strong will take a photograph of the council which will go with other council documents into a time capsule that will be buried under the new floor in St Nicholas Church.
- 4. I have been informed by the highways authority that the resurfacing of the west end of Northfield Lane has been postponed until March.
- 5. Following the installation of the rabbit fencing at the cemetery, a pest controller will be visiting the site on 27th October to remove the remaining rabbits.
- 6. The saga of the light belonging to NNDC at Tug Boat Yard continues, NNDC has installed a new post but the light for the top is still on order; hopefully it will arrive and be installed soon.

